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Dear Member:
Be an Empowered Educator! Have a plan to vote!
Election Day is Tuesday, November 5th, just 27 days from
today. We know some school districts are closed on Monday,
November 4 and Tuesday, November 5, making it tempting
to take a long weekend. But be sure to vote before you go! 
Anyone that will be away from their polling place on Election
Day can vote via absentee ballot at their local county clerk's
office. Contact your local County Clerk or check here for
more information.

Call for Nominations, KEA
Ethnic Minority Director
Seat Vacancy

There currently exists a vacancy for a KEA Ethnic Minority
Director at Large, which is one of two designated seats on
the KEA Board of Directors. According to the KEA
Constitution, a vacancy in a position held by an Ethnic
Minority member shall be filled temporarily by the KEA Board
of Directors until the next annual meeting of the Delegate
Assembly, at which time a permanent Ethnic Minority
representative shall be elected to complete the unexpired
term. 
This position will be elected by the KEA Board of Directors on
Saturday, December 14th during the regularly scheduled KEA
Board Meeting. Any KEA member who meets the criteria for
Ethnic Minority Director may self-nominate by completing the
official form and sending it to CCC@kea.org. 
All nominations must be received at KEA by 5:00 p.m. eastern
on Friday, November 15, 2019. Nominees who timely submit
notice of their intent to run will be invited to speak to the
KEA Board of Directors at the December meeting. Nominees
should arrange to have a KEA Board member or other KEA
member second the nomination.

Bullying Prevention Month -
School Safety Week

October is Bullying Prevention month. This is a great
opportunity to involve students in creating a caring, nurturing
and safe environment for learning. The Kentucky Center for
School Safety (KCSS) has a variety of resources for educators

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8u1H9mqx5HQJkCMvOqGF0PNFyTXJyD-YAtngu1f481u-t-R-wfgrl-o3HZBWQvyE5LhiDRa9ADQpKNvSOy_DWiCAMhhTzDvIyCrFfw1S4blrrDf8WghwuRPUYNtAzLBa2Q8h94Xam3SftMNySW5gDco=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8v2EYKz-zy3MrxSxMShjtMBaUaosfLCWsb_sVXgaSkMxyTBfWBDbNEoCla3ulxUp7N790NyvHgiVQi7FfoJPrnX445OjouqUW-hZveAGS6PsJpMSG0BtsBJ9qePBnGxs1A==&c=&ch=
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1104230179002
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8i9D1YQPo2uf-bFJNMMcB9HfZSYgZGEaK-RdHGqoyAx5P-6PRZ9b1ruLHu4IU_4_1m0HHU3RO5RC25aYvwiaPfGup17LiAcewXGQBmqgLrsoTcv-TD-ApiOs3eXQkR_A1kq2ERGpXwkNeqwjKAELJw1nV6pTm-gWfj1NtBnH7MNk&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8rhpfD1_Iy9paHeo047DSzelaDqeKjc9g1G_22nu0dIaphbrdjVlvfGkcbbxs_M5R0gdd8cCojAo5U2ndt51YVS8LstvKcKHKeJ6t4cuWVlrYbJZKniHdJuHgqncypUDbb6n1zJ0wwzjk2A9zyCrEtzTX1W8RE7TBQXFoPZUwWr-kCw31xP4Y8wjrP3wR-2TKwZ73g-07TxTt7pa5xkRzaYH14UqCneA3LAgYng3Dxyo&c=&ch=
mailto:CCC@kea.org


October 15 Ethnic Minority Scholarship Applications Due

October 21-25 School Safety Week

October 25 Perkins V Performance Goals
Feedback/Comments Due - email comments
or feedback to octestinfo@education.ky.gov

November 5 ELECTION DAY!

November 15 Last day for Nominations for KEA Ethnic
Minority Director Vacancy

on how to identify and prevent bullying. Click here for KCSS
lessons and resources.  
As part of Bullying Prevention month, School Safety Week will
occur from October 20 - 27. This year KCSS focuses on the
themes of Kindness, Unity and Empathy. Educators, students,
parents and community members are encouraged to be
involved during this week (and all year round) to ensure that
Kentucky public schools are safe learning environments for all
students. 
KCSS encourages all Kentucky schools to take the opportunity
during this month to promote positive behaviors and
encourage social and emotional wellness by taking the
Kentucky Safe Schools Week Pledge. For more information
and resources for School Safety week click here

Member Benefit - Music &
Arts Classroom Grant

California Casualty has partnered with KEA for over 50 years
and understands the importance of music and arts education
for children. The California Casualty Music & Arts Grant was
established to provide support for K-12 public schools
negatively impacted by reduced budgets. As a member of
KEA, you can apply for a grant award of $250 for a music or
art need for your school. For more information or to apply for
the 2020 grant cycle, click here.

Kentucky Retired Teacher
Appreciation Week October
21-25

October 21st - 25th is Kentucky Retired Teacher Appreciation
Week. None of us would be in our positions today without a
supportive educator. Take the time to reach out to a retired
educator and thank them for their service to public education
and dedication to their students and community.

Save the Date

 

Sincerely,

Eddie Campbell
KEA President
401 Capital Ave
Frankfort, KY 40601

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8i9D1YQPo2uf6VFD6prnQOl7m-RpWYh6xQcdeAkw6CjS3gTXWOIIV21L_2Adss0G1TLZsOXO_padZckzstyuTyhLPq7m45BQ7zxePx8zQJKB0ZhFse2yJURs4DH4HpMMDMeV2dkXuXGn&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8i9D1YQPo2ufjUq1A_TEqByHiPrX5N4Hu4ijda8OhQ8nNhi46RQT9r9mWmc5G74SX0q69FW3z7EtSD9M4YhloCpgynC7AirYg48-7QEdYlUcZt6y9X_ZSgvUrNVA38TMzg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8i9D1YQPo2ufILUmr__ZAwk3NjqpPkhPwDz1zqSQ-ugZ5kA-FI_Nk9HCq_QH4TTN-c_132NwVgu1py60lWF9I_F0XY_01hXd-OYrsIwR-nMtc7qx2Hd4ompNowj72hAtLPEhetKYHZL0&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8nabpY5j-HW1we-1pg2GVnSnjS3C_qgSoAQyTrgTU6LTOwoiqcPKRAMvhQPX8zkF2Fo8Rn91YuGoBN0oeOLEY0mpM2R_SBr7Bam01Zg9HsX6y-CJSnSlbWB2mVBaNsvajD3Fe7I7tv7urCZPVlwwM0QqJ8mjF9OQFvM4GNSuvpL6Wa2wepGGGsbLDVQTRBmE9NFxD122lhCdlA5QnVbkDVE=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8i9D1YQPo2ufjUq1A_TEqByHiPrX5N4Hu4ijda8OhQ8nNhi46RQT9r9mWmc5G74SX0q69FW3z7EtSD9M4YhloCpgynC7AirYg48-7QEdYlUcZt6y9X_ZSgvUrNVA38TMzg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8gbgGb9t08d17PuNnoiyC5XgX0E6GK5zWBZxmFvBbJo8lvoLKWxEjGDNB4xblcgxhRAZiEafQhzntrGKqacP_Le_SWTsro3zWMAbbuf7XgiUiWJuVx0G2W4qQSNBnA28oKTDYfP1AGrGwj4mfbsLaLaEBYIi9P-A_A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8gbgGb9t08d17PuNnoiyC5XgX0E6GK5zWBZxmFvBbJo8lvoLKWxEjGDNB4xblcgxhRAZiEafQhzntrGKqacP_Le_SWTsro3zWMAbbuf7XgiUiWJuVx0G2W4qQSNBnA28oKTDYfP1AGrGwj4mfbsLaLaEBYIi9P-A_A==&c=&ch=
mailto:octestinfo@education.ky.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8rhpfD1_Iy9paHeo047DSzelaDqeKjc9g1G_22nu0dIaphbrdjVlvfGkcbbxs_M5R0gdd8cCojAo5U2ndt51YVS8LstvKcKHKeJ6t4cuWVlrYbJZKniHdJuHgqncypUDbb6n1zJ0wwzjk2A9zyCrEtzTX1W8RE7TBQXFoPZUwWr-kCw31xP4Y8wjrP3wR-2TKwZ73g-07TxTt7pa5xkRzaYH14UqCneA3LAgYng3Dxyo&c=&ch=


1-800-231-4532
www.kea.org

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g77qJvCzaj6mGz-uOqAr2cISjBXW3FSoVsaHrU51CxSpUDDxkw0E8ioUW6c1whq7QX6NpRZyjKYzJoVB5NshM1kbiUIbf05JFxlS2wgwEt4VpWfOst51nvzELG6CyCJyEwcdv1F-f1CqlIidLWa2ONWWlHjjLKdRqy0ubjFzkVM=&c=&ch=

